



Ullapool High School Parent Council
Comhairle Nam Pàrant Ardsgoil Ulapul
Minutes

Tue 9th Oct 6:30pm, Ullapool High School

1. **Present: (PC members):** Seori Burnett (Chair), Christine Crook (Vice-Chair), Dave Maxwell (Secretary), Sue Pomeroy (Treasurer), Stephanie Sutherland, Fiona Saywell, Gina Mauger, Suzanne Lewis-Ing
Others in attendance: Robbie McFedries (Head)
Apologies: Janis Patterson, Sot Otter, Helen Meek, Anthony O'Flaherty
2. **Approval of minutes of the previous meeting (29th Aug)** – Proposed by SS, seconded by SP
3. **Matters Arising from previous meeting**
 - **Standards and Quality Report** – this will be published by RMcF on the school website in the next 2 weeks
 - **Youth Space** – this project is difficult for pupils to progress because of the funding issues and long timescales involved. **Action:** AO'F to meet Yvonne Boa to see if PC can help to move this forward (carried forward)
 - **Role of the PC** - FS has produced a flyer on the PC to be handed out at future school events. **Action:** FS to put advert in the UN.
4. **Fundraising Sub Group (SP, SS, FS)**
 - A car boot sale / jumble sale / raffle / soup and sandwich type event was discussed at length and it was decided to do this on **Sat 2nd of Feb** to allow time to organise. **Action:** Sub-group to progress and SP to put advert in UN nearer the time.
 - An application for Tesco "Bags for Life" funding was discussed to raise money for Friday Afternoon activities. **Action:** SP to contact Pupil Council to identify activities. SP to work with JP on wording of the application.
5. **AOB**
 - **Bank Acct:** (HM by email) £2500 from the UCT 3D Fund has been transferred to school account
 - **Head Teacher's Report:** RMcF will give an update report at the meeting once per term
 - **Role of the PC:**
 - A PC "outreach" meeting will be held in Lochinver to co-inside with a roadshow on the new ChromeBooks. **Action:** Date tbc by RMcF
 - Information about the PC to be added to local FB pages across the catchment – **Action:** SB + DM to post
 - PC will provide teas and coffees at the S1 Parents Eve on 6th Dec – **Action:** SB to organise.
 - **Conference:** There is a Parent Council Conference covering all of Highland in Inverness on 17th Nov – **Action:** SB can't attend so will send out details to PC members
6. **Date of Next Meeting: Tue 27th Nov at 6:30 pm** (bring refreshments)